
 

BILL SUMMARY 

1st Session of the 60th Legislature 

 

 Bill No.: HB2219 

 Version:  POLPCS1 

 Request Number:  12503 

 Author: Rep. Archer 

 Date: 2/20/2025 

 Impact:  No Impact 

 

Research Analysis 

 

HB2219 establishes an rebate incentive for costs related to using an Oklahoma music production 

facility to produce music content such as music albums, sound recordings, original scores or 

soundtracks for films, television, gaming and digital multimedia.  

 

A production company with $20,000 or less in sound production costs can claim a 10 percent 

rebate whereas those with costs greater than $20,000 may claim a 25 percent rebate.  

 

Additional rebates may be claimed if the production company meets any of the following 

qualifications: 

 

• Additional 5 percent rebate if at least 50 percent of the qualified production's musicians, 

artists, producers or engineers or are based in Oklahoma; 

• Additional 2 percent rebate if the scoring, recording, mixing and all other music related 

work for production is completed in Oklahoma; 

• Additional 7 percent if the production company performs a public, marketed and ticketed 

concert during an established festival at a venue that holds at least 250 people in a rural 

area or 500 people in a nonrural area; 

• Additional 2 percent if the concert features an Oklahoma-based opening act; 

 

Rebates are limited to $500,000 for each qualified production and is capped at $10 million each 

year. The rebate program will be administered by the Oklahoma Department of Commerce, the 

Oklahoma Tax Commission and the Oklahoma Film and Music Office. 

 

Prepared By: Quyen Do  

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

In its current form, HB2219 creates a rebate incentive for costs related to using Oklahoma Music 

production facilities.  

 

The Oklahoma Tax Commission has provided the following analysis: 



 

 
 

Prepared By: Zach Penrod, House Fiscal Staff 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 

 

 

 

 

 © 2025 Oklahoma House of Representatives, see Copyright Notice at www.okhouse.gov 

 

http://www.okhouse.gov/

